CORRESPONDENCE

MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF ADARE-RATHKEALE

14TH FEBRUARY, 2023

 Letter received on 11th January, 2023 from Muireann Walsh, Regulatory & Administration Executive, Transport Infrastructure Ireland in reply to request from Councillor Teskey pleading for safety measures to be installed at Reens Pike as a matter of urgency due to a number of fatalities at this location.



Ms. Karen Butler Adare-Rathkeale Municipal District **Limerick City and County Council** Áras Seán Finn New Line Rathkeale Co. Limerick

Ár dTag | Our Ref.

Bhur dTag Your Ref.

23/12/2022

TII22-121129

RE: Fatal collisions on the N21 Limerick to Killarney Road at Reens Pike Newcastle West

Dear Ms. Butler,

Transport Infrastructure Ireland (TII) acknowledges receipt of your letters dated 21 and 28 November 2022 regarding fatal collisions on the N21 Limerick to Killarney Road at Reens Pike, Newcastle West.

Thank you for alerting TII to the above. TII is aware of a sudden increase in collisions on this section of road and will be investigating what measures can be put in place with Limerick City and County Council, the road authority for this section of road.

I trust the above is of assistance to you.

Yours sincerely,

Muireann Walsh **Regulatory & Administration Executive Transport Infrastructure Ireland**

7-73



Próiseálann BlÉ sonraí pearsanta a sholáthraítear dó i gcomhréir lena Fhógra ar Chosaint Sonraí atá ar fáil ag www.tii.ie. Til processes personal data in accordance with its Data Protection Notice available at www.til.le.













